
 

September 16, 2020 
 
The Saratoga Town Board met at 6:00 p.m. in the town office.  Chairman Rickaby called the 
meeting to order.  All members were present.  The meeting was officially noticed on September 
10, 2020. 
 
Heeg made a motion to approve the minutes for September 2 and 9th Town Board meetings 
with corrections.  Carrell seconded it.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Passineau made a motion to approve the Certified Survey Map for Historic Pointe Basse Inc.  
The Certified Survey Map dedicates .263 acres as area dedicated to the public for street 
purposes.  It will give enough room for buses to turn around at the end of Wakely Road.  
McDonald seconded it.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
The following licenses were requested through June 30, 2021. 
Operator’s licenses for Mary E Smith.  Passineau made a motion to grant licenses.  Heeg 
seconded it. Motion passed unanimously. 
   
Billie-Jo Kester gave the Treasurer report.    
 
Passineau stated Wood County will start paving the patches next week on culverts that were 
replaced this summer.   
There is still some work to do with the Department of Natural Resources, but the ditching on 
Ranger Road is still being planned for this year.    
A junk complaint was received for 2410 Ranger Road.  The Constable will be notified. 
There has been no further contact from Dennis Roger regarding the splitting of two dwellings 
on smaller than one acre of land. 
 
McDonald made a motion to approve the bills paid.   Carrell seconded it.  Motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
Passineau made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed 
unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 6:35 p.m. 
 
Heidi Kawleski, Town Clerk 


